
 



Podravina will enter important map 

 
INVESTMENT 

 

In project Tourist Board of Koprivnica will participate with € 30,000.00 
  

Tourist Board of Koprivnica recently unexpected walked into project of 
national importance, cycle route “Iron Curtain” funded by the EU 

Programme South East Europe 
 

Replaced partners from Zagreb  
 

They replaced former partners from Zagreb who, for unknown reasons, 
did not perform.  

 
Director of Tourist Board, Renato Labazan have mentioned that more than 

half activities were carried out and a lot of things Tourist Board need to 
catch up and compensate what will be a real challenge. 

 

„The task of the Croatian side is to create a map from Međimurje to 
Virovitica-Podravina County, including the creation of tourist attractions 

and bicycle transport and their equipment will be installed in a unique 
cycling route "Iron Curtain" from Finland to the Black Sea. Tourist Board 

also need to draw up an action plan for adaptation of existing and 
construction of new tourist infrastructure on the mentioned route,“ he 

said. 
 

He revealed that in the creation of bicycle route they have made a lane 
from the river Drava to Koprivnica, Hlebine and Molve. One arm will go 

over Prekodravlje. As one of the newly appointed partner, Tourist Board 
attended on Tuesday business meeting in Bulgaria. At the meeting was 

made the analysis of undertaken and future activities, and it was attended 
by 14 partners from Austria, Greece, Hungary, Slovenia, Serbia, Slovakia, 

Romania and Macedonia.  

 
Honor and obligation 

 
The budget of the project is little more than € 1,403,000.00 and budget 

Tourist Board of Koprivnica is € 30,000.00. 
-It was given us a great honor, but also an obligation. So far is hard to 

estimate what will this project bring, but I am sure that it can’t hinder us. 
–highlighted the first man of Tourist Board of Koprivnica, director 

Labazan. 
 


